The National Archives' reference PREM 19/6084



10 DOWNING STREET LONDON SW1A 2AA

THE PRIME MINISTER

· .

29 December 1995

Dear Mr. O Beollain,

Norma and I hugely enjoyed our visit to the National Concert Hall on 21 December for "The Messiah", and were sorry only that we had to miss the first half of the performance. It was a delight to hear such fine singing by Our Lady's Choral Society in their 50th year.

I would be grateful if you could pass on our warmest thanks to them and to all who contributed to such a memorable evening.

Mr Annraoi O Beollain

N